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President’s Corner… 

My Fellow Alumni, 

On April 26, 2024, we celebrated our Spring Banquet at the Parkway Plaza Mount Vernon 
Room. The class of 1974 celebrated their 50th year since graduation. Thirty-one attended 
from this class. They were invited to a tour of St. V’s on Saturday led by Lynn Langel and 
Marcia Kolbeck. Such an enthusiastic group. Members of the class of 1964 celebrated 60 
years since graduation and were joined by a member from 1963. Members of the class of 
79 were recognizing their classmate Deb Smith Longstreet who died recently. Your board 
is currently considering the venue for next year. In total we had 64 attendees, 31 of whom 
were the honored class. 

Next year we will honor the class of 1975. We are asking that members of this class help us 
if they have a class picture that we may copy of other memorabilia for us to display at next 
year’s banquet. Please contact Joyce Miller, your hostess, if you can help with this. 

My thanks to our board, especially Joyce Miller, Jan Blaszczyk and Mary Bussing who did 
the hands-on work of setting this up for us. Tonight the entire board including Tina Baden, 
Sandy Drewyor, Sue LaPointe, . Tami Oberhaus, Karen Miller, Cathy Wiegand and Kathy 
O’Connell were here to support all of you enjoy the banquet. 

This banquet serves as our annual meeting. It is my honor to announce that Sue LaPointe 
was elected as our new Recording/Corresponding Secretary. We thank Chris Silka for her 
many years of holding this position. She is not here tonight for us to thank personally. Mary 
Bussing tells me that 180 ballots were returned. Thanks to those of you who did so. 

Jan Blaszczyk’s treasurer’s report will appear elsewhere in this newsletter. We did award 
7.24% of our money in the form of scholarships and continue to maintain our tax-exempt 
status. Jan and I continue to communicate with Tad Sobieszczanski from TFO Wealth 
Partners, formerly the Delp Company, to insure we are meeting our fiduciary 
responsibilities. Remember we started in 2002, removing $750,000 from the St. Vincent 
Foundation, we have since awarded over One million dollars in scholarships and still have 
a remaining one-million to award. So even though our school closed 25 years ago we 
continue to educate nurses. 

I encourage you to look at our revised Website at www.toledostvincentalumni.org for news 
and updates. Please share your news with Sue with the attachment provided in this 
newsletter. Your board does not meet over the summer months but will continue to award 
scholarships using email notification. Our next meeting is scheduled for September 9th at 
my home. 
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St. Vincent School of Nursing Alumni Association 
Jan Blaszczyk 
5895 Marin Dr.  
Toledo, OH 43613 
 

President’s Corner...

My Fellow Alumni,

I was so happy to hear that the ground hog at Wildwood Park had predicted an early  
Spring and then the snows of the past few weeks came, Drat! I was so looking forward  
to an early Spring.

You will have received your postcard to renew your membership in our Alumni. Thank you 
to the 100 or so who immediately returned these to Jan Blaszczyk. More are sure to come 
and we thank you. You will also receive the ballot to complete and return to Karen Miller. 
My thanks to those who have agreed to serve. You will notice that I have agreed to serve 
once again as your President. I have had some health issues this past year or so and strongly 
considered retiring but since I have been feeling better will give in another two years.

This year’s Spring Banquet will be May 2, 2025 at the Hilton Garden Inn at Levis Commons 
in Perrysburg. The class of 1975, the golden anniversary class, will be our guests but we will 
honor those from the classes that end 0 or 5. Of course all are welcome to honor their years at 
our School of Nursing. You will find a registration form in this newsletter. The banquet also 
serves as our Annual Meeting according to our By-laws and Constitution. 

Sue LaPointe and I have re-typed and updated the Constitution and By-laws to show the 
changes voted on in the years past. These have been reviewed with the current board. 
Jan Blaszczyk and I met via zoom with Tad Sobieszczanski of TFO, formerly known as 
TDC. We continue to be in solid financial standing. Investing and spending cautiously. When 
we first moved our money to the Delp Company our goal was to extend our funds so that 
there was scholarship money available until our last class was 50 years graduated. This is a 
reachable goal.

We continue to meet monthly, on the second Monday of the month, at my home and have 
moved the time to meet at 4:30pm, so that we are home before it is too dark. Each month we 
have scholarships to review and award. These go to students at all levels from initial nursing 
degree to various graduate and post graduate programs. Each year we also give Christmas 
donations to charities. This year we awarded money to the Marguerite d’Youville Fund at St. 
Vincent’s, the Mildred Bayer Clinic and to Christ United Methodist Church, on the East Side 
of Toledo for its various ministries.
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On a personal note, I will complete my cardiac rehab this week at Mercy Cardiac Rehab at 
St. Anne’s. Jennifer Croci Walling from the class of 1992 is the nurse manager. Jen also 
received a nursing excellence award during Nurses’ Week. So, know I was in good hands. I 
am feeling much better. Thank You for your prayers and kind notes. It did come as quite a 
surprise to me that I am getting older and no longer as healthy as I purported. Wow! 

I have returned to my duties of distributing Holy Communion at St. Vincent’s. While 
crossing the bridge from the main hospital to the Regional Heart Hospital I noticed the sign 
that indicates that St. V’s has been here from 1885. That date did not sit well with my 
memory. I did point out to the President that it should read 1855, remembering that we 
celebrated our 150th anniversary in 2005. This came as a surprise to them. Hoping that this 
can be remedied on both bridges across Cherry Street. This is in tall window size numbers. 
You will know that I am healed if I am up there scraping the 85 off the window. HaHa! 

Thanks again to Sue LaPointe, who is publishing her first issue of our newsletter. 

I hope that all of you will enjoy a safe and healthy summer. Take care and God bless you. 

Sincerely. 

Pat Rice Yancy’67 

Alumni President 
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How to reach your Alumni Board with questions, suggestions, or 
information: 
 
President 
Pat (Rice) Yancy 67 
4361 Overland Parkway 
Toledo, Ohio 43612 
419-478-7983 419-344-2946 (cell) 
pyancy@bex.net 
 
Vice President 
Tina (Gerschutz) Baden 91 
9860 N. Blue Prairie Dr. 
Whitehouse, OH 43571 
419-3459589 
tina.baden@promedica.org 
 
Recording/Corresponding 
Secretary 
Sue (Koch) LaPointe 73 
3425 Brown Rd. 
Oregon, OH  43616 
419 698 – 5332 
suebug@hotmail.com 
 
Treasurer: 
Jan Blaszczyk 78 
5895 Marin Dr. 
Toledo, OH 43613 
419-292-1318 
blake@buckeye-express.com 
 
Trustees: 
Joyce Miller 73 
1337 Creek Bend Court 
Rossford, OH 43460 
419-666-8916 
joycemiller@bex.net 
 

Sandy (Davis) Drewyor 77 
30 Walnut Creek Rd. 
Holland, Oh 43528 
419-654-8886 
sandradrewyor@hotmail.com 
 
Kathy (Wojciechowski) O’Connell 71 
3022 Dorian Dr 
Toledo, Ohio 43614 
419-356-5101 
ocok10@gmail.com 
 
Catherine Wiegand 71 
1822 Eaglecrest Rd. 
Perrysburg, Ohio 43551 
419-874-5967 
catherine001@bex.net 
 
Tammie (Ott) Oberhaus 84 
2449 Wilkins Rd. 
Swanton, Ohio 43558 
419-461-1026 
Ober00@charter.net 
 
Nominating Committee: 
Mary (Boes) Bussing 86 
5229 Burgess Dr. 
Sylvania, OH 43560 
419-779-6957 
mary.bussing@utoledo.edu 
 
Karen (Wolfinger) Miller 77 
5032 Onway Dr. 
Ottawa Lake, MI 49267 
419-699-6178 
imkym@buckeye-express.com 

My thanks to the ladies on the board for their dedication. Sue LaPointe, graciously records 
and provides to us within 24 hours the minutes of these meetings. Mary Bussing has taken on 
the duties of the Spring Banquet. Tami Oberhaus will greet the 50-year class, Karen Miller 
is counting ballots and will report to you at the banquet. Jan Blaszczyk continues to keep our 
finances in order. Tina has a great system for the intake of scholarship application. We that 
support and work with them say thanks. Please come to the Banquet and meet us and share 
any concerns with us.

We so appreciate all of you who keep us current on the happenings of our graduated.  
Sadly, most recently these have been in the form of obituaries and death notices. Please 
keep these coming but feel free to share happy news as well. I was notified that Mary Helen 
(O’Connell) Laney ‘67, aka MHOC had died in Colorado, where she had moved to be  
closer to her daughter. She and I had gone to grade school and St. V’s together. RIP, my 
friend. Another classmate, Betty Hilson Petrey has moved from Fort Wayne to Paulding, 
Ohio and is recuperating from a hip replacement in her “granny pod”. Judy Hanus Bennett 
has gone to Fort Myers for the worst of winter and my ‘roomie Marsha Refermat Musil  
hope to visit next winter. 

That is all the news that is the news from my desk.

Regards and best wishes to all,

Pat Rice Yancy’67
Alumni President
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Save DateTHE

2025 Alumni Banquet/Annual Meeting 
Friday, May 2, 2025 

Hilton Garden Inn at Levis Commons
Cost: $35

Registration Deadline: April 19, 2025

Registration form included in this newsletter.
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The Alumni Board would like to express our sincerest sympathy on the passing of the 
following.   
 
Alumni                                                                                       Spouse 
Nancy Huepenbecker Armstrong  1950                          Jack  Armstrong (Nancy) 
Margie Friend Solander 1950                                          George Solander (Margie) 
Diana Bradley Erickson 1963 
Judith Ann Roman Kaifas  1962                                            Non-Alumni but 24 yr. 
Sydney Craig Gubala 1957     St. Vincent Employee 
Ann Yaeger Connolly 1946     Diane Cline 
Debra Kay Smith Longstreet 1979 
Carolyn Crook Eddie 1942 
Ruby Reaume Montri 1952 
Marilyn Kosinski Calfee 1957 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

http://www.toledostvincentalumni.org/ 

The 2024 Alumni Banquet/Annual Meeting is now in the books.  After a few last-minute 
twists and turns and thanks to the efforts of Joyce Miller and Mary Bussing we were able to 
meet at Parkway Place in Maumee, Ohio.  Sixty- six alumni (and this year a couple of 
guests) attended the event on April 26.  The 1974 Anniversary class (pictured) was well 
represented with 31 members present.  Not only did members attend the Banquet but they 
had a tour of St. Vincent the following day followed by a luncheon at the home of 
classmate Lynn Langel.   Coming in second place with five members present was the class 
of 1964 celebrating its 60th year since graduation.  The classes of 1969 and 1973 both had 
four alumni join the festivities.  The classes of 1965, 1971 and 1977 had a showing of three 
members each with 1978 and 1979 each having two members.  Lastly, the classes 
represented by one member each included 1963, 1966, 1967, 1980, 1984, 1985, 1986, 1991 
and 1994.  The remaining classes were not represented.   

 

NOTE TO THE CLASS OF 1975 – In anticipation of the banquet next year, when 
YOU will be the anniversary class, Joyce Miller would appreciate any class pictures, 
yearbooks or other information from your class such as class flower, color(s), song etc.  
Joyce’s contact information can be located later in the newsletter. 
 

Notes From the Banquet:  Beth Schardt ’71 retired May 1, 2019, from working as an 
Early Intervention Specialist at the Lucas County Board of Developmental Disabilities.  
She worked with those from birth to three years of age helping with feeding issues and 
securing resources for the families.  Currently she is a member of the Multifaith Council of 
Northwest Ohio.  The group is comprised of members from about nine or 10 different 
faiths, meeting the first Monday of the month September thru June at rotating sites.  They 
seek mutual respect and understanding among all faith traditions, through overlapping 
strands of education, fellowship and community service.  It is mostly a volunteer 
organization who, in the past 20+ years, have built six Multifaith Habitat for Humanity 
homes and are big supporters of community gardens.  The group is always looking for new 
members – to join visit their website https://multifaithcouncil.org     
Jan Love Jay ’78 representing NW Ohio and Dorothy Masson Ciacelli ’78 representing 
Monroe MI, spoke of the Nursing Honor Guard Program.  This is a very 
inspirational/emotional ceremony for deceased nurses sponsored by the UAW.  It only lasts 
about five minutes with a member of the Guard telling a little about the career of the 
deceased, the Florence Nightingale Pledge is recited, the deceased’s name is repeated x3 
with the ringing of a bell.  At the conclusion the candle in the Nightingale lamp is 
extinguished, the nurse is then told they are relieved of their nursing duty.  The ladies 
explained that many people are not aware of the service.  Those present were encouraged to 
talk to their family about the service and a questionnaire was distributed to aid in helping 
the Honor Guard when the need arises.  A copy of the questionnaire can be found at the end 
of this newsletter.  If there are questions Jan can be contacted at 419-276-1207 or Dorothy 
at 734-625-0234.   

The 2025 Alumni Banquet/Annual Meeting is fast approaching.  Mark your calendars for 
May 2, 2025 and join us at the Hilton Garden Inn at Levis Commons.  It is a wonderful 
opportunity to reconnect with classmates and dorm mates and hear what is happening at St. 
Vincent.  Specific details, including reservation information, can be found elsewhere in this 
newsletter.  The class of 1975 will be the honored/anniversary class.  A special thank you 
to Joyce Miller who worked tirelessly to locate members of the class and make sure the  
evening will be special for the class.  Another big shout out to Tami Oberhaus who took 
over the anniversary class duties when a family emergency caused Joyce to bow out.   It 
might be interesting to have a competition with the various classes to see who can have the 
greatest representation.  

Our Alumni Association continues to encourage education through our scholarship program.  
Listed below are the scholarships available along with a link for the criteria and application 
process.  Many of us have family members who are following in our footsteps and pursuing 
a career in nursing.  Please read the criteria and encourage them to apply.     

Cliff Note Version of the Scholarships: 

The John and Nellie Baillet Scholarship
Virginia (Pat) Baillet Altschuller established this scholarship in honor of her parents. It con-
tains both an endowed component and an interest component. We can spend only from the 
interest fund. This scholarship was created to provide a financial resource for undergraduate 
nursing students, who are relatives of St. Vincent School of Nursing Alumni.

The Consolidated Fund
Merges scholarships were founded by the Alumni to honor their mentors and role models, 
specifically Sister DeCary, Sister Hartman, Sister Cousineau, and Miss Eleanor Walsh. These 
funds support nursing education for undergraduate, graduate, and special education that leads 
to certification and continuing education allowing for the awarding of discretionary funds for 
special situations, and support the Alumni Association. The Human Resource Fund allows 
nurses, not our alumni to have access to short-term educational funds.
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Chase away the Winter blues with this fun Word Search.
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Cliff Note Version of the Scholarships:  
The John and Nellie Baillet Scholarship 
Virginia (Pat) Baillet Altschuller established this scholarship in honor of her parents. It 
contains both an endowed component and an interest component. We can spend only from 
the interest fund. This scholarship was created to provide a financial resource for 
undergraduate nursing students, who are relatives of St. Vincent School of Nursing Alumni. 
The Consolidated Fund 
Merges scholarships were founded by the Alumni to honor their mentors and role models, 
specifically Sister DeCary, Sister Hartman, Sister Cousineau, and Miss Eleanor Walsh. 
These funds support nursing education for undergraduate, graduate, and special education 
that leads to certification and continuing education allowing for the awarding of 
discretionary funds for special situations, and, support the Alumni Association. The Human 
Resource Fund allows nurses, not our alumni to have access to short-term educational 
funds. 
For criteria and applications visit: www.toledostvincentalumni.org 
 

 

 
Alumni News 
Christopher Steinmetz wrote to say his mother Maraquita Bouillon Steinmetz ’45 recently 
celebrated her 100th birthday.  She was a registered nurse for 55 years working in hospitals, 
physician’s offices and in industrial and private duty nursing.  She related that nurses who 
were trained and educated at St. Vincent were very much in demand and  she took pride in 
being a St. Vincent graduate.  She and her husband moved to Central Florida after he 
retired where they continued to be active in church and community organizations.  
Maraquita gave best wishes to all St. Vincent alumni. 
Navelte Dailey wrote that her mother, Jean S. Dailey will be 100 on June 1.  She is unable 
to walk and does have a slight form of dementia, but she has occasions when she 
remembers her past at St. Vincent.   Her daughter further reports that she sometimes 
questions the medication she is receiving, and she will inform the healthcare staff caring for 
her that “they are doing it wrong”.    She also reminds staff to wash their hands. 
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In other alumni news – Jan Jay reported that she retired two years ago.  She has three 
grandchildren two of whom live in Texas. 
Judy Lynch Kopaniasz ‘80 retired in 2018 and now is volunteering at church.  She has a 
son and a daughter both nurses and she has four grandchildren two living in Ohio and two 
in Virginia.   
Ellie Sharp Wagner ’94 obtained her MSN with Judy Kopaniasz and is now working as a 
DNP Nurse Consultant with Kaplin Nursing America.  Ellie has a daughter who is an ICU 
nurse in Ann Arbor and a son who graduated from Ferris State and is working as a diesel 
mechanic.   
Some members of the class of 1964 – Julie Lumbrezer Agosti, Diane Feck Callahan, Mary 
Alice Nusbaum Hulbert, Roberta Weber Johnson and RoseAnn Moore Wernert have been 
getting together every fall for many years.  Members take turns in planning the 3 to 4 day 
event every year.   They also reported that Julie, Diane and Roberta all worked at St. 
Charles following graduation.   
Marcia Jesionowski Buckenmeyer ‘ 63  attended the Banquet which was notable because 
she was Diane Callahan’s “Big Sis” while in school and they had not seen each other since 
graduation.   
Annual Treasurer’s Report – Jan Blaszczyk ‘78 reported that for 2023 the total amount 
of Alumni funds equaled $963,047.15 which was down approximately $10,000 from the 
previous year.   
53 scholarships were given in 2023 (11 less than 2022) for a total of $63,774.25.  
Donations for 2023 including member donations $10,729 which was realized from dues at 
$5,820, $2,230 from funds, $365 from the Bakeless Bake Sale, $869 for postage and 
$1,165 from unspecified sources.  This is about the same as 2022.   
Disbursements in the form of mailings, printing, stipends, website and other expenses 
totaled $13,498.21.   
Membership for 2023 was 388 paid members, an increase of 23 from the prior year. 
Distribution percentage was 7.24%, up slightly from 2022.  This is an important figure as 
we are required to donate 5% annually to maintain our tax-exempt status.   
Other donations – The estate of Rosemary Watson, long time treasurer, accounted for 
$9,621.71 and $585.00 was donated in memory of Sharlotte Turin.   
Pat Yancy reminded the group that in 2002 when then president, Judy Spak, moved the 
Alumni’s money from the St. Vincent Foundation to the Delp Corporation our account held 
$750,000.00 in it.    In the ensuing years we have given over $1 million in scholarships and 
still have more money than in 2002.   
Ms. Yancy also reminded the group that in spite of the fact the School of Nursing closed 25 
years ago, the Alumni Association continues to educate nurses.   
 
 
 

For criteria and applications visit: www.toledostvincentalumni.org

Our Treasurer, Jan  Blaszczyk, has received  several inquiries regarding the dues notices 
about who  qualifies as a perpetual member.   A perpetual member is anyone who graduated 
50 + years ago.  The increased of living is  recognized but it is also recognized that since 
the School closed in 1999  and our alumni continue to age  any monetary contributions by 
perpetual members toward postage or the general fund is appreciated.  

Toward the end of the newsletter is the form for the Nursing Honor Guard.  In case you  
have not had a chance to view one of these ceremonies it is very moving and makes a lasting 
impression.  Please consider filling out the form and passing it on to the family member who 
will be making your final arrangements or send to the funeral home directly.

Last but not least, I encourage you to mail back your ballot for officers for the upcoming term.

 

Alumni News
Marilyn Knapp Baldwin from the class of 1956 is living at 1518 Dustin Cade Dr.  New 
Braunfels Texas 78130-1122.   She has been a widow for several years.  She has four 
children and 20 great grandchildren.  Now that she is retired, she enjoys knitting, 
watching television and attending senior exercise classes.  Her email address is: 
Marilyn_596@hotmail.com

Susan Carr Terry from the class of 1968 is living at 801 Dahlia Lane Rochester Hills  
Michigan 48307.  Susan tells us she has been married to Butch Terry for 32 years and they 
have a blended family of nine children, 19 grandchildren and four great-grandchildren.  
Her mother was also an alumni from St. Vincent graduating in 1933.  Her email address is:  
mimi10747@aol.com.  
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The Alumni Board would like to express our sincerest sympathy on the passing of 
the following.  

Alumni                                                                                 Brother
Jennie Andryc Gargotto 1947                                               Deb Chandler Thompson 1978
Nancy Miller Semetko 1951                                                 
Suzanne Malloy Conrad 1954
Margaret Claire Lowe 1955                                                 Granddaughter
Barbara Lawniczak Biela 1957                                            Angie Green
Loretta Gaynier Cory 1961                                                    			
Jane Behringer Brindle 1962                                                  
Sallye Longeway Condon 1962                                           Husband       
Rita Gross Schindler 1963                                                   Marcia Jurek McDaniel 1961
Annette Quigley Martin 1965                                              Susie Mossing Szaroleta 1983
Candace Williston Shumaker 1966                                        
Mary Helen O’Connell Laney 1967                                    Non-Alumni but 43 year St.                     
Patricia Thompson Hyde 1968                                             Vincent Employee
Kathleen Pfiefer Schmidt 1970                                            Sandra Czubachowski                                      
Sue Ellen Early Badas 1975
Lynn Tillman Huepenbecker 1978
Anna Verhesen formerly Sr. Ann Verhesen


